San Francisco HIV Prevention Planning Council (HPPC)

Co-Chairs Report

July 8, 2010
Announcements:

Follow-up:  A question was raised at the June HPPC meeting regarding the number of HPS staff present at Steering, on Committees, and at other HPS meetings.  It is important to note that staff do not get a vote at Steering, and on Committees they share one vote.  The HPS Staff present at meetings, each represent a different role.  For example, Tracey as ex-officio provides history and clarification on governing policies and Eileen is the staff person who works directly with Co-chairs and oversees Community Planning
Reminder:  Please remember to clean up the area around your seats.  There are recycling bins for soda cans and paper products available by the kitchen.

Reminder:  Please remember to use the serving utensils for the food at Council and committee meetings. 
Rules of Respectful Engagement:  The Rules of Respectful Engagement are posted on the wall.  Please note that these Rules apply to members, guests, staff, and public.
Schedule Change:  The November HPPC meeting falls on the Veteran’s day holiday, therefore the meeting will be held on November 4th from 3:00-6:00 PM.  This will be the regular November HPPC meeting and therefore, a missed meeting will count as an absence.  If there are concerns with this, please contact Eileen at Eileen.loughran@sfdph.org and she will share with Co-chairs.
3x5 Comment Cards:  Please remember that that the 3x5 comment cards are for questions or clarification regarding presentations or discussions that happen during meetings.  The cards were originally introduced as a mechanism to get increased participation from members that are more reserved or shy about speaking out.  Lately, some cards have been received that express concerns that are process related. Please note that for any comments about group process or Council dynamics should be included in the process evaluation form for the evaluation group to analyze.
Update on City, State, and Federal issues:
Department of Health and Human Services Implementation Guidance for Syringe Services Programs: On July 7, 2010, the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) released Implementation Guidance for Syringe Services Programs (SSPs).  The guidelines are a result of the president signing the Consolidated Appropriations Act, 2010 which modified the ban on the use of federal funds for syringe access programs.  This action allows CDC and its partners to more fully implement a comprehensive, evidence-based approach for reducing HIV infection among injecting drug users, who account for approximately 16% of new HIV infections. 

Mayor’s Hepatitis C Task Force:  The next meeting, on July 12, will focus on hepatitis C issues in primary care clinics and the August 9th meeting will focus on substance use and hepatitis C.  September 13th, October 4th & November 8th meetings will focus on committee presentations to approve recommendations for inclusion in the Task Force’s final report.  The Task Force will host a special community forum on October 20 to highlight hepatitis C in the African American community.  The Task Force plans to have its final report on recommendations for strategically addressing hepatitis C in San Francisco completed by December of this year.  The next Task Force meeting is Monday, July 12th from 5:30-7:30pm at 25 Van Ness Ave, Room 330A. For more information about the Task Force, visit www.hepcsf.org.  
Urban Coalition for HIV/AIDS Prevention Services (UCHAPS):  Isela González, Gayle Burns, Israel Nieves Rivera and Grant Colfax attended a Think Tank on Test and Treat and a UCHAPS business meeting in Philadelphia, PA June 11- 14.  The Test and Treat Think Tank brought together experts in the field of HIV to enhance a discussion regarding Test and Treat.  For additional information, please contact isela.gonzalez@sfdph.org or israel.nieves@sfdph.org.
Committee Updates:
Bylaws, Policies & Procedures Committee:  The Committee met on Wednesday June 23 and continued to review the remaining Bylaws topics identified as possibly needing revision. In July the group will plan the August HPPC presentation and begin discussing issues related to attendance.  The Committee will present to the Council on August 12th.  The next meeting is scheduled for July 21, from 3-5 pm. 
Community Education & Engagement Committee (CEEC):  The Committee met on Tuesday, July 6th.  The members reviewed and finalized its schedule of projects for the remainder of 2010.  Committee members also identified and voted on the previously prioritized populations for 2010 (TMSM, Latino MSM, and African-American MSM) as the topic for the October HPPC "On the Road" meeting. Planning of the October HPPC meeting will continue in the next meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, August 3h from 3-5 pm in Suite 70 (Basement Floor) at 25 Van Ness.
Membership Committee:  The group met on Tuesday, June 8th.  The committee reviewed the Membership presentation which will be given at the June 10th full Council meeting.  Also, the members brainstormed a possible closing activity/icebreaker for the end of the July 8th HPPC meeting.  We will not meet as a group before then.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 13th from 3:00-4:30 pm in Room 710 (7th floor) at 25 Van Ness.
Points of Integration (POI) Committee:  The Committee met on Monday, June 7th.  The group debriefed the May 24th joint meeting. The Committee briefly discussed come of the comments from the small group activity and the concerns raised about Community Viral Load (CVL). The discussion will continue at our next meeting and the group will determine how to proceed with follow-up on the themes that came out of the joint meeting discussion on CVL. There was a presentation from Jim Stillwell, the County Alcohol & Drug Program Administrator of DPH to which focused on Substance Use that relates to mental health and HIV. The next meeting is scheduled for July 12th, from 2-4 in room 330A. 
3x5 Comment Cards from the June 10th Council Meeting 
	Comment
	Response

	Trainings for Council for skills, preparedness, and voices can be supported by seasoned members who may have overcome these challenges and can help support new members and build a sense of community here.

	This comment will get forwarded to Membership Committee since this is within their scope of work.

	Policies & Procedures should consider a new policy to allow prior Co-chairs to fill-in when 2 or more Co-chairs are out of town.


	This suggestion has been forwarded to the Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee.

	Perhaps Bylaws should include language that will discourage/prohibit two Co-chairs not being present at a monthly meeting.


	This suggestion has been forwarded to the Bylaws, Policies, & Procedures Committee.

	I want to suggest that if we have the extra month that we not rush the process and move the vote for the IPR to the August meeting so that we have enough time to process the IPR and the new Directions
	HPS heard the concerns expressed about the timing of the vote on the letter of concurrence. As announced at the meeting, HPS had just received notice of a one month extension from the CDC. After discussions internally and with Co-chairs, HPS scheduled the vote on the letter of concurrence for the August HPPC meeting. 

Thank you for raising your concerns.

	Please move the IPR vote to August


	HPS heard the concerns expressed by Council members and has moved the vote on the letter of concurrence to August. We appreciate the feedback, If you have additional concerns, please contact Grant.

	Move the IPR vote to August.


	See above

	Move the IPR vote to August.


	See above

	Is there an established mechanism by which the HPPC can call for the resignation of Director of HIV Prevention?


	There is not an established mechanism to call for the resignation of the Director of HPS. The bylaws and the policies & procedures describe the process for conflict resolution and grievance procedures. We hope that through discussion and following the procedures outlined in the bylaws and/or policies & procedures that any problems can be resolved. The Director of HPS has an open door policy and welcomes discussion and feedback from Council members.

	I agree with the comment made at today’s meeting about the Council being fragmented and members not being happy with where things are headed. This doesn’t feel good for HIV prevention or the community. Members are choosing to not show up and/or considering dropping off the Council because of leadership and how things are progressing. Co-chairs need to respond to that.

	This comment was discussed at the 6/24 Steering Committee.  Co-Chairs and Steering discussed strategies for the Council to work through challenges.  The Co-Chairs  along with the support of Harder & Co are working on strategies to help us move forward as a unified Council.
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